University of Baltimore – University Faculty Senate

Meeting Minutes: March 2, 2016


Attendance
Present: Sascha Sheehan (CPA), James Taggart (CAS), Stephanie Gibson (CAS- UFS VP), Darlene Simth (Provost) JC Weiss (MSB- UFS President), Dennis Pitta (MSB), Colin Starger (Law), Kurt Schmoke (UB President), Mike Kiel (Library), Sam Brown (CPA), Stanley Kemp (CAS), Rajesh Mirani (MSB), Julie Simon (CUSF), Jeff Ross (CPA), Jose Anderson (Law)  

Guests, included: Harry Schuckel (UBO), Irv Brown (CPA), Steven Davison (Law), Roger Hartley (CPA Dean), Alicia Campbell, Catherine Anderson, Dan Gerlowski, Nicole Hudgins, Chris Spencer (CAS dean), Fiona Glade

Meeting called to order at 1204 pm

Minutes approved unanimously
Agenda approved unanimously

President’s report
- Enrollment down about 230 students; this is an issue because we are tuition dependent, there will need to be budget reductions
- Collaboration with Coppin-  meetings continue with Provost 
- Looking to streamline the transfer of students
- Legislature continues to ask questions about our collaboration
- Mergers proposed are apparently no longer under discussion
- People of Color coalition is encouraged to work with diversity committee
- This Thursday there will be budget deliberation as and of now there are no budget cuts planned
- March 22-  Democratic forum for mayor, LC town hall at 130
- March 23-  Republican forum for mayor, LC town hall at 130
- March 10-  chancellor is visiting, will have the chance to meet with many groups in campus
- Wants him to understand the full depth of all the activities that happen at UB

Provost report

- Bereavement policy is moving through, being refined, will be implemented the following year
- COACHE survey is still open, and if not done this needs to be completed in order to improve workplace 
- Need to correct error in email, all full time faculty are invited to take the survey, not just tenure track
- Admissions office restructuring is being realigned to reflect key market segments
- Syllabus repository-  all faculty will submit for each course 7 days prior to the semester; embed the catalog description which can be enhanced, SLO’s must be included in the syllabus, part of the requirements of middle states

Harry Schuckel - budget
- There are a couple of things that may negatively impact budget which are moving through the legislature
- Reduce health care funding, just under 100,000 dollars for UB, spread among all faculty and staff personnel
- Reduction in salary increases from 2.5 % to 2.4 %

UFS president report
- Assessment of governance-  survey will be distributed shortly
- April 13, 2 to 4pm will be the facilities town hall, in LC town hall
- Gen ed task force has produced extensive report should be implemented in the fall, should approve this month or the next

Gen Ed Task Force report – Sascha Sheehan
- Parallel group to the Gen Ed committee
- The task of the committee was to streamline Gen Ed, bring into compliance with COMAR, transfer friendly, broaden participation in Gen Ed
- Gen Ed has been claimed to be difficult to navigate and is very complicated 
- Too much complexity may be inhibiting students from coming here
- Took stock in what works well and what does not
- Recommend that COMAR be adopted with UB distinctive modifications
- COMAR bucket categories of courses will make it easier for students to transfer
- Modification in the form of adding in Gen Ed electives
- In addition there are graduation requirements like tech fluency, info literacy, global awareness and oral communication
- Recommendation 2 is to eliminate sophomore seminar because the purpose is not well defined
- Recommendation 3 is to clarify and identify the leadership for Gen Ed as well as the duties of the Gen Ed council
- Have recommended that a lease be identified and have proposed list of specific responsibilities
- Gen ed council needs to expand responsibilities to include graduation requirements
- Recommendation 4 is that the GETF address the implementation of the recommendations and extend its period of work
- Some concern that UB stamp needs to be preserved
- Courses representing arts and humanities should not be from the same discipline

- Concern about financial impact of the loss of Gen Ed credits and if the Gen Ed leader will be a faculty member or an administrator
- Within the next two weeks please send specific comments and suggestions to Sascha Sheehan or other members of the task force

Campus ID card policy draft
- May become necessary to carry ID card around all of the time for access to buildings, like other campuses
- At this point the draft has been distributed and are soliciting commentary

Update on the APC-  Steve Davison
- Have shifted position on online course closure, now they think it should be left to the discretion of the instructor, this language has been modified and is in place
- This subject could be further discussed when weather is no longer a problem and more time can be spent
- Repeat and replace rules having student transcript state how repeats are used to calculate cumulative GPA’s
- Recommended to discuss with faculty senate presidents to reconcile differences as identified by different school
- Remainder of discussion tabled until next time

Update from research council
- Not present

Update from Faculty Work Life committee
- Instituting an award for adjunct faculty in memory of Richard Bucher
- Will entail a modest stipend award
- Might be a good idea to announce the award at the graduation and to invite adjunct faculty 
- Will be revisited in April

Supplemental salary ad hoc committee
- Policies looking at work and overload

Middle states report
- Is now on Sakai
- The draft will be submitted on April 15

CUSF representative
- Jessica Sowa from CPA nominated to be a CUSF representative
- Nomination approved unanimously
Meeting adjourned at 155 pm



